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In this issue: A report from Dariusz Jeziorny,  ICCRS Councilor for East Central Europe, on an international school of inner healing and deliverance prayer in Poland. 170 participants learned a lot, 1000 visitors of an open Mass received a lot.
A VERY GOOD EVENT IN POLAND

On 5-8th August the International School of Inner Healing and Deliverence Prayer was organized in Łomża (Poland). The meeting took place in the seminary where Fr. Wojciech Nowacki, the President of the Polish NSC serves as a Rectory. 
The idea came to my mind in October 2009 during the Charismatic Forum in Lodz. I saw how Fr. Rufus Pereira was ministrying for people who needed this very much. Then I got the idea to give our people the teaching from the good source. I contacted Fr. Rufus and he agreed. I contacted Fr. Wojciech and he agreed. So the School organized by the ICCRS Counciller for East Central Europe and the President of the Polish NSC happened and it was very fruitful.

From foreign countries

We had above 170 participants. The seminary was full. The majority of people was form Poland but we had also 23 persons from foreign countries. I sent invitations to every contact person in East Central Europe and we had 16 participants from Belarus (13 priests!!!), 5 from Slovenia, 1 priest from Lithuania and 1 sister from Latvia.

Teaching of Fr. Rufus

What happened? We had a very good teaching of Fr. Rufus on the importance of such a ministry, on Biblical foundations, on satan’s attacks (what does he attack, what are the reasons, how does he reach his aim), on the process of deliverence and the method of prayer (what is before, how to pray and what should be done afterwords), on the need of inner healing (it is complementary to deliverence). We had also good workshops – participants prayed in small groups for one another. But the most important practical event was on Saturday evening. 
More than 1000 people

We had the open Mass for more than 1000 people. Afterwords Fr. Rufus prayed for healing but after that many people wanted his personal prayer. We have foreseen this so the small prayer groups were ready to serve. We prayed almost till midnight. This ministry was very successful. But … we had one case of the person who was posessed. The only thing the people who prayer for this lady could do was to keep her because she was shouting and mooving dangerously. Fr. Rufus, who had already come home, came back. And was succesful in this confrontation. We were very happy to see not only the victory but also our weakness in a difficult case. We learned a lot.

During the final Eucharist each participant was prayed over by Fr. Rufus. It was like a final blessing before the departure. Praise be to God for this School!

Dariusz Jeziorny
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